WOODRUFF COUNTY LIBRARY
BOARD OF TRUSTEES MEETING
January 30, 2017
Call to Order and Roll Call: 
The meeting was called to order at 12:11 p.m. at the Augusta Library.  Three (3) Board members were present: Joy Lynn Bowen, Angela Ryland, and Anne Eldridge. Absent were Erleen Sawyer and Kip Davis.   Angela Ryland carries the proxy for both Mrs. Sawyer and Mr. Davis.  Also present was ECARLS/County Director John Paul Myrick, Deputy Director Claire Miller, and County Operations Manager Karen Golden.  Joy Lynn Bowen presided.
Reading and Acceptance of Minutes:
Woodruff County Board minutes for the December 19, 2016 meeting were discussed. A change was made to the Trustee Comments reflecting the change in ticket prices for the Foundation’s fundraising dinner to $75 instead of $100.  Angela Ryland made a motion to accept the minutes and Anne Eldridge seconded the motion. All aye.  Motion carried.
Public Participation and communications:  
None
Financial Reports and approval of bills:

The December 2016 financial reports were presented and discussed.  Anne Eldridge questioned why there was a minus in front of the System E-content Contribution and asked what was included in this category.  John Paul Myrick stated that we were over-budget in this area.  This category includes e-books as well as our subscription databases.  Discussion was made concerning the fact that some of our databases such as Chilton’s has now been replaced by another database, Auto Repair Reference Center.  

Mr. Myrick said that he would like to do more marketing.  Ideas discussed included putting videos on Facebook, getting information out to vocational and technical schools.

Anne Eldridge made the motion to approve the Financial Reports as presented and to place them on file.  Angela Ryland seconded the motion. All aye.  Motion carried. 

Operation, County Manager, and Regional Librarian’s Reports: 
The December 2016 Library statistics were discussed.  Angela Ryland questioned how the statistics were obtained since Cotton Plant’s DVD count seemed low.  Karen Golden explained that the circulation system that we use has a built-in statistic counter.  Each category can be pulled up to see what has been circulated.  She also explained that, as a rule, circulation drops during the holiday seasons.  Anne Eldridge made note that the numbers have been higher for Cotton Plant during other months. 

 Angela Ryland also questioned why Cotton Plant was given the television that was replaced at Augusta instead of receiving a new larger television.  Karen explained that there was nothing wrong with the television taken to Cotton Plant.  It just did not have the capability to blue-tooth to the sound bar needed to boost the sound in Augusta’s building since we have larger groups of people.  She also said that the television would be able to take the place of the screen and projector that is currently being used at Cotton Plant and that those would be sent to McCrory.  After some discussion, John Paul Myrick said that we would look into buying a larger television to be placed at Cotton Plant.  

Mrs. Ryland asked about the book clubs at Cotton Plant.  She wanted to know where the books came from that were being used.  Claire Miller said that she had sent several sets of books that she had previously used for book clubs.  Mrs. Ryland also wanted to know why this was being held at night instead of during regular hours.  Karen Golden stated that she understood it was done so that working people might be able to attend.  Mrs. Ryland said that the people she knew who would attend were in their 80’s and would not attend at night.  Mrs. Golden will talk to Regina Sawyer about changing the time of the book club.

 Mr. Myrick also discussed the yearly stats stating that the Woodruff County Libraries do a great job handling reference questions.  Out of 947 questions asked during 2016, only one went unanswered.  He also praised the library for the programming that is being done.

Angela Ryland motioned to accept the manager’s reports and Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.
Unfinished Business:
John Paul Myrick has spoken to Judge Dallas concerning the reappointment of Angela Ryland and Anne Eldridge to the Woodruff County Library Board.  This will be done at the next quorum court meeting in February.  Mrs. Ryland and Mrs. Eldridge will need to take the oath.
New Business:
John Paul Myrick has talked to the USDA about a grant he will be submitting in the near future for funds for the Cotton Plant project.  

He also talked about the Community Development Block Grant Program as outlined in the paperwork sent with the meeting packet.  He went over the legal aspects of the grant stating that the Library Board would need to lease the building on Edmonds to the City of McCrory for a period of 20 years, strictly for library purposes. 

Resolution 2017 was placed before the board to give the Regional Librarian the authority to serve as agent to negotiate a lease with the City of McCrory.  Anne Eldridge made the motion to accept Resolution 2017.  Angela Ryland seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.

Mr. Myrick said it is his personal goal to have the projects completed in 12 months.

In other new business, Board Officers were elected for the 2017 year.  Joy Lynn Bowen stated that she did not want to continue to serve as Chair this year.  Anne Eldridge also declined to serve as Chair since she is also working with the Library Foundation.  Angela Ryland will serve as Chair for 2017, Joy Lynn Bowen will serve as Vice-Chair, Kip Davis as Treasurer, and John Paul Myrick as Secretary.  Anne Eldridge made a motion that those named for each position be elected.  Angela Ryland seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.

At 12:53 pm Angela Ryland took over as Chair.  As Chair, she will also serve on the Regional Board.  Mrs. Ryland nominated Kip Davis to serve on the Regional Board and Joy Lynn Bowen nominated Erleen Sawyer to the Regional Board.  Mrs. Bowen made the motion to accept the nominations.  Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.

Angela Ryland appointed Anne Eldridge as Library Foundation Representative.

John Paul Myrick placed Resolution 2017-A, Selecting Depositories for Library Funds and Signatories for Library Depository Accounts, before the board to handle check signatures.  Joy Lynn made the motion to accept Resolution 2017-A, Anne Eldridge seconded the motion.  All aye.  Motion carried.
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Woodruff County Library Board of Trustees

RESOLUTION 2017-A

Naming depositories for Library accounts and designating signatories on deposit accounts.

WHEREAS, state law directs that funds designated for public library purposes be deposited in
financial institutions regulated by state and federal officials, and that deposits be covered by
insurance provided by the Federal Deposit Insurance Corporation and on pledged securities by
the financial institution, and

WHEREAS, the Board has utilized the following institutions for its accounts:

RiverWind Bank of Augusta, Arkansas
Merchants and Planters Bank of Newport Arkansas

Finding these institutions meet applicable rules and guidelines as dictated by law, and

WHEREAS, The Bylaws of the Board of Trustees of the Woodruff County Library stipulate that
a Chair, Vice-Chair and Treasurer of the Board shall be elected annually and, along with the
Regional Librarian/Executive Director are signatories on all depository accounts, and

WHEREAS, in Regular Session on January 30, 2017 the Board elected the following officers to
hold office for the 2017 term:

CHAIR: Aol 1{4 land

VICE CHAIR: \m{ L»{M Powen
TREASURER: <"? Daus ,and

WHEREAS, The Reverend John Paul Myrick, MLS holds appointment as the Regional
Librarian/Executive Director and by virtue of office serves as Fiscal Officer for and Secretary to
the Board of Trustees,

THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Board elects to maintain accounts in RiverWind
Bank and Merchants and Planters Bank, and designates the above-named parties as signatories
on the depository accounts of the Cross County Library.

Adopted in Regular Session in Augusta, Arkansas this 30th day of January, 2017.
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Trustee Comment Period: 
Mrs. Eldridge also encouraged everyone to continue to help get the word out by liking the Library’s Facebook pages and sharing the pages with their friends.  The Foundation is still actively working to raise funds.  Even though fundraising may not seem to be raising a lot of money, the events are good for grant-writing to show that the community does support the library.
Joy Lynn Bowen asked if the library might also be designated as the Woodruff County Welcome Center since meeting rooms and a kitchenette is in the plans for the new building.  The library is used by the community. 

Adjournment: 
Joy Lynn Bowen invited all members to the Regional Board meeting February 23rd   at the McCrory Civic Center.  The next regular session of the WCL Board is Monday, March 27th.  There being no other business, Joy Lynn Bowen made the motion to adjourn. Motion was seconded by Anne Eldridge.  All aye.  Motion carried. Meeting adjourned at 1:20 pm.
Respectfully submitted,

Karen Golden
County Operations Manager, Woodruff County Library
